 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 13TH APRIL 2017 
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM  A PCSO attended the meeting and reported 2 crimes during the month- the theft of a secure vehicle parked on a driveway, used for escape  and later found and returned to owner. The second crime was theft non- specific – removal of 19 sheep from a farmer’s field. 
Cllr Hoyland raised the issue of parking near the village school, to which the Police have no answer at present. 

Cllr Ward mentioned a problem of testing of unlocked cars at Hetchell, and was told that this is a common problem, also occurring at Thorner and Shadwell. He asked if PCs could be made aware of problems common to the area, and the PCSO agreed that this would be helpful.
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. None. 
PRESENT :- Cllrs Stentiford, Frankland, Sidle, Tatman, Denby, Bosomworth, Ward, Flockton and Hoyland. 
APOLOGIES.  None. 
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 9th MARCH 2017                                                                 Query Concerning Triangle of land off Keswick Lane.  Cllr Flockton raised a matter approved under the March Minutes concerning her interpretation of the reference to the small land locked piece of land off Keswick Lane being removed from the LCC Site Allocations Plan. She assumed this to mean that there was no longer any intention to build there , whereas the opposite appears to be the case. Cllr Tatman has made inquiries at LCC and has learnt that the information is correct. Should a Planning Application be made before the site is formally deleted from the SAP (not yet completed), it would have to be considered in the light of its current designation i.e. as a proposed housing site within the UDP.                                                                                                                  Residents have complained about excessive tree felling on the site.Cllr Matthew Robinson, who had hoped to attend tonight’s meeting, has been informed and has asked the Clerk for information about ownership of the site. He has also sent her a copy of the reply he has received from the Forestry Commission. Although the trees are in private ownership, not in a conservation area or having TPO’s, according to Richard Lapish, Tree Preservation Officer, the volume felled may have breached allowable limits before a felling licence is required. The FC is now formally investigating the matter and the Police have also been involved as a wildlife crime may have been committed (birds’ nests destroyed). Cllr Sidle showed Cllrs photos he has taken of the current state of the site revealing large numbers of felled trees.(Action JG/ GT and CS)  

Cllr Tatman explained that the site is still owned by an Iranian man whose name and whereabouts are unknown, but who is understood to be willing to sell the land to Barclay de Vere Ltd. if planning  permission is obtained. 
MATTERS ARISING  

1.Telephone Kiosk-  The WI have not reached any agreement over this. 
2. Update on 106 Money for Bardsey.  See MA 9 and Standing Agenda Items 1. 
3.Bowling Club Lease -  The Clerk reported that she has now received a copy of the Lease and has lent Hartlaws the Title Deeds to enable them to register the land  .Having studied these documents , Hartlaws say that they still require a document showing the transfer of the Bowling Club land from Trustees to BPC before 1985.The Clerk has been unable to locate this Title Deed, only a Lease Agreement from 1985 setting up an agreement for 28 years whereby the Bowling Club would lease the land now used as a Bowling Green from the Parish Council. This was drawn up by Kendrews of Harrogate, a firm of solicitors no longer in existence ,but  who are also likely to have drawn up the title deed required.  Cllr Denby volunteered to try to track the various take overs of solicitors’ firms in order to find the missing deed.  (Action DD/JG)    
4.Highways Update – Cllr Hoyland reported:-
· A58 Milestone – The milestone has been painted by a member of the Yorkshire Milestone Society and Nick Hill, LCC Highways, anticipates it will be reinstated within 2-3 weeks. 
· Bingley Arms Bottlebank -BH reported this was overflowing but was informed it should be dealt with within a day. Also reported phone number stickers illegible,which they agreed to follow up. As this is a mobile number, BH requested a landline number also. 
· Bingley Bank – Damaged road sign now replaced. 

· Bingley Ginnel – BH reported back on dissatisfaction with work addressed so far and bad state of footpath. Bob Buckenham will meet with Maintenance Manager for further assessment when latter recovers from an operation.
· Church Lane – BH reported blocked drains between Bingley Arms and Smithy Lane. Also pointed out that gully needs clearing first and asked them to look at drains on other side of road, which are completely covered and may be leading to water collecting below Bingley Arms. 

· Church Lane – Probably not correct time of year, but BH reported overgrown hedge between Smithy Lane and Blackmoor Lane, causing walkers to use the road, a problem which will be greater when in full leaf. Bev. Kirk will arrange investigation and Eliot Whiteley ,Environmental Action Officer, has now confirmed that vegetation is an issue and have sent the owners of the field a letter requesting them to cut back to make safe for pedestrians . They promised to revisit in a couple of weeks and give an update. 
· Congreve Approach/ Scarsdale Lane – Badly eroded line marking reported to Nick Borras for re-painting. He has referred to James Balmforth for action. 
· Woodacre Lane/ Church Lane (flooding) – John Bleakley and Dave Penty have offered to meet and BH is also communicating with Norman Overfield who still wishes to be involved and has some proposals which, when received, BH will feed back to John Bleakley.

· Woodacre Lane – BH discussed with Nick Hill the possibility of having the road on the bends by the school patched to make it more durable as there are potholes on a tricky part of road. He will look into it.
6.Village Archives.  It was agreed to purchase the fireproof box suggested by Cllr Frankland for storage of the papers from Judith Unwin not included in the scanning. (Action JG/ ES)
7.Bus Shelters.  The Clerk has now received a reply from the Facilities and Assets Manager of Metro. He explained that during the construction phase of the programme for replacing rotten wooden shelters on the A58 in Bardsey, Metro had received representations from District Cllrs.to suspend further replacement works pending a review of the sites. A plan to refurbish the 2 remaining wooden shelters and replacement of a badly damaged one devised by Metro was acceptable to District Cllrs and later implemented. He accepts that improved 3 way dialogue between Parish Cllrs, District Cllrs and Metro would have mitigated Parish Council concerns, but Metro has no plans for further shelter work on the A58.

Cllrs were disappointed at this outcome but accepted that there will be no change over shelters from Metro. They are still upset at the lack of communication from the Ward Cllrs and agreed to write to the 3 Cllrs stating this. (Action ES)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                8. Village Pond – Letter from Chairman to Mr and Mrs Jubb. The Chairman has written to the Jubbs thanking them for looking after the land immediately round the pond near their property, enclosing a map of the area , and reminding them that the land belongs to the Parish Council. 
9. Adult Fitness Equipment. Cllr Frankland opened the 2 tenders received, in the presence of the Chairman. One is from Wicksteed and the other from Streetscape. The quotation from Wicksteed  is considerably more expensive, but less suitable for the purpose.
                                                                                                                                                                         Cllr Tatman had e mailed Cllr Frankland at this stage, suggesting that adult fitness equipment would not be well used if sited in Park Field,and would  be subject to vandalism in this hidden away area . He suggested using the Ascot path as an alternative site.  Cllr Frankland agreed that there is much to recommend in this idea but he and a Tenderer considered it would be too tight, as there is a requirement for a 25 metre distance between adult and children’s equipment and there would be very little space remaining. There was also an opinion purported at the meeting that anyone exercising in this location would feel conspicuous from Keswick Lane, which could discourage usage in this location. He is meeting with Martin Wright of LCC on Wednesday to discuss proposals. (Action IF)  
10. Emmerdale Stakeholder Fund   There is nothing further to report. Cllr Hoyland may put in a proposal for an upgrade of the surface of The Ginnel from the fund.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  - The Clerk reported that Biffa had refused to empty the hazardous waste bin on the last occasion they visited  as dog poo bags had been dumped in it directly, not first in the large yellow bags supplied.  Mark Hullah subsequently reported that he had emptied the bin which had had been left open with rain allowed to get in. The problem is that the bin is unlocked, as the lock is broken, and therefore used by residents like other ordinary bins, in spite of being clearly labelled for clinical waste. The Clerk has now asked Biffa to repair the lock or replace the bin.
Cllr Ward reported that he has obtained a quotation from a landscape gardener for £515 to cut back the overhanging shrubbery and existing exposed path which appears to have been washed away when the park was flooded. He can later get a quote for repairing and possibly extending the path from a different trader with the relevant experience if 106 money is available for this. Cllrs were in agreement but would prefer to obtain grant money for the work.  Cllr Frankland will discuss with Martin Wright the possibility of 106 money being obtainable for the work already planned. 
2. Neighbourhood Plan.- Cllr Sidle reported that we are still waiting to receive the Inspector’s report which should be imminent. Some revision will then be required by the SC and the PC before we can organise the Referendum. The Parish Council is disappointed at the delay and lack of progress emanating from LCC. making it impossible for us to fix a date for the Referendum.
3. Playground – Inspection Report. Cllr Sidle will study the latest report. 
4. Web Site – Cllr Frankland reported that the new website is now up and running. There are still a few things he is not happy about with it. After some discussion, it was agreed to retain names of Cllrs, but not their photos.  
5. Sports Club. Cllr Bosomworth said the Annual Meeting had taken place on Sunday 19th March and all officers had been re-elected.                                                                                                                                        6. Actions taken by District Cllrs – Cllr Robinson has taken up the issue of the felling of trees off Keswick Lane and has also sent all PCs up to date information on possible sources of grants.  
PLANNING 
1 .New Applications.:-  

(a) 17/01272 – West Winds, Linden Close- Ext.- No comment.  
(b) 17/00727 – Rowley view Cottage, Wetherby Road – Boundary Fence to Front.- No comment.  
(c) 17/01000 – 6 Grange Close – Ext. & Porch 

(d) 17/01049 – 10 Second Avenue – Exts.- Comments  
(e) 17/00729 – Hooves on the Hill – Out. App .for residential development following  demolition of existing stable block- Object. . 
(f) 17/01105 –  Green Gables, Wetherby Road- Exts. & Orangery – Comments 
(g) 17/01479 -  Dalegarth, Rigton Bank – Exts.- Object. 
(h) 17/01698 – Newstead. 54 Blackmoor Lane – Ext.- No comment.  

(I) 17/01725 –  66 Blackmoor Lane – Ext.- Comments  

(J) 17/01655-   Bardsey School – Outdoor Learning Centre – No comment. 
(k) 17/01794 – 19 The Drive – Exts.  
(l) 17/02045 – Quarry Hill Farm -3 Storey and 2 Storey Exts. 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) 17/00320 – Gateon House Farm – Change of use and Link Ext. – Agricultural to Residential use.
(b) 17/00597 – 30 Bankfield – Amendment to 16/002912- Ext.

(c) 17/01049 – 10 Second Avenue – Exts. 
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-

(a) 16/06469 – Glenfield Caravan Park – Office & Reception Unit with Residential Accommodation.
FINANCE 
1. Bills for payment:

(a) Playground Inspection                                                    £66.00                               
(b) Cllr Frankland – Expenses                                               34.00 
(c)YLCA – Membership Fees.                                              553.00

(d) The Royal Mail Group – Response Plus Licence             62.40

(e) Biffa – Waste Disposal                                                     52.08

It was agreed to pay the bills listed above. 

CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS 

1.Review of Neighbourhood Watch Initiative. – The Chairman has spoken to Norman Overfield who informed him that he had ceased to be the local representative. It appears that the whole system is in decline. Cllrs considered that if the Police will keep them informed of local patterns of crime, local NW representatives are not necessary. 
2. Query from Resident re Wayside Mount.- A resident had written to the Council asking whether they would be willing to make a contribution to the cost of upkeep of the road.  Council considered this would set a precedent and agreed that it would not be appropriate.

3. APM – Cllr Flockton agreed to obtain the wine. The Chairman, the Clerk and Cllr Tatman will give appropriate reports and Cllr Ryan Stephenson has agreed to be the main speaker. 
MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

1.Parking Provision on Keswick Lane – Cllr Flockton has been asked about this. The Council is still waiting for an official reply from LCC when they are ready to put a scheme in place.

2. Bramham Park Application – Some doubt has been expressed over whether this will be determined by the Planning Panel or by an Officer. The Clerk was asked to write to the 3 Ward Cllrs asking them to confirm that it will go to the Planning Panel. 

Signed:

Date: 
. 
BPC April 17 Mins. 
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